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There WILL be Catechism class after the 10:00 AM Mass this morning.

There WILL be the usual Sunday Vespers and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament at 5:00 PM this afternoon.
Friday, January 20, 2006, is the Feast of Saints Fabian and Sebastian, and is the Name day of our Father
Sebastian, OSB. Please keep Father Sebastian in you special prayers on this day.

N.B.: On Sunday, January 29, 2006, Sister Mary Bernadette, OSB, will make her Simple Triennial Vows:
THERE WILL BE NQ MASS AT SAINT PIUS V CHAPEL IN BIRMINGHAM ON JANUARY 29, 2006.
Our Sunday Bulletins are now available on our Website each week, usually by late Saturday evening. Simply
click on the “Scriptorium” button, then click on *“Our Sunday Bulletins,” then on the Bulletin of your choice.
N.B.: Anyone wishing to have candles blessed on Candlemas Day (Thursday, February 2, 2006), should bring
them in nicely decorated containers, WITH PROPER IDENTIFICATION, and place them in the vestibule of
the Abbey Church no later than Sunday, January 29, 2006.

The 2005 year-end statements are being mailed out. If you have not received one by the end of this week and wish
to receive one, or if you find any errors or have any questions, please contact Father Sebastian, OSB.

From time to time people ask: “Are the Divine Praises part of the Leonine prayers after Mass”? The answer to
that is that they are not part of the Leonine prayers. We of Christ the King Abbey have added them on as a
special prayer for vocations. All of us must pray for good, preserving vocations, both for us and for our
Convent.

Please pray for all the Sick and Shut-ins of our Chapels. LET US ALSO PRAY FOR EVERYONE. Let us pray
for ALL the priests and religious men and women of the world. NO MAN, WOMAN, OR CHILD SHOULD
BE LEFT OUT OF OUR PRAYER. God made all men to be with Him in heaven for all eternity, and this
includes every human being on earth, regardless of station or condition or place. While Our Blessed Lord was
hanging on the Cross He did not look around and pick and choose those for whom He was dying. He did not
exclude a single member of the Human Race — even His enemies — from the wounded Love that came forth
from Him during those momentous moments. Weak human nature and erroneous persuasions will prevent some
from achieving the purpose intended for them by God, but that matter remains entirely between all such and
God. Our only duty is to pray for souls. We make no judgments concerning such matters. If there is any SIftmg
to be done, it is to be done by God, Himself alone. We are NOT the ones to do the sifting.

Your very special prayers are asked for the health and welfare of two staunch Traditional Priests, who
have done much to further the cause of Christ: Father Francis Le Blanc of Phoenix, Arizona, and Father
Mario Blanco of Tacoma, Washington. Their health requires special prayer. '

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: (Father Abbot Leonard’s schedule only)

SUNDAY: For the People of our Chapels
MONDAY: For the Poor Souls in Purgatory
TUESDAY: Deceased Joanne St. Amand

WEDNESDAY: Special intention Mary Pederson
THURSDAY: Deceased Marian Gigowski
FRIDAY: Deceased Zoila De Pass
SATURDAY: Welfare Rita Huelskamp

By the Grace of God, Sister Mary Bernadette, OSB,
will make her Simple Triennial Vows as a Nun of Saint Joseph’s Monastery
during the 10:00 AM Mass on Sunday, January 29, 2006.
Please keep Sister Bernadette in your special prayers.

“UPHOLD ME, O LORD, ACCORDING TO THY WORD ...”




